The University of North Carolina at Pembroke
QEP Committee Minutes

Wednesday, September 11, 2013

2:30 PM
Chavis University Center, Room 213
Members Present: Michael Alewine, Mark Canada, Polina Chemishanova, Anthony Curtis, Elizabeth Normandy (chair), Sherry Edwards, George Guba, David Nikkel, Stewart Thomas, Marian Wooten
Members Absent: Cherry Beasley, Anita Guynn, Cynthia Miecznikowski, Tim Ritter,
The meeting was called to order at 2:30 PM.
1. The minutes of the meeting of August 27, 2013 were approved.

2. The Chair introduced a new member of the committee, Dr. Marian Wooten of the Department of Health, Recreation, and Physical Education.  The School of Education selected Dr. Wooten to be its representative on the Committee in the wake of the departure of Dr. Judy Losh from the UNCP faculty.
3. The committee considered summaries of four proposals for three WE courses (SOC 3610: Social Research, SPN 3110: Spanish Composition and Review of Grammar, and SPN 3700: Advanced Spanish Grammar and Composition) and one WID course (SPN 3200: Literary Analysis and Criticism in Spanish).

4. The committee discussed the need for explicit writing instruction in WE and WID courses and the appropriate labels for WE and WID courses.

5. The Chair reported that approximately twenty-seven faculty have registered for the Writing Intensive Program faculty development sessions for fall 2013.
6. The Committee discussed the status of various QEP initiatives, including the use of professional tutors and the use of technology in the Writing Center.

7. The next meeting was scheduled for 2 PM, September 26, 2013.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:41 PM.

Respectfully submitted by:

Dr. Mark Canada
Secretary-in-Rotation. 

